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TMDL Public Meeting Announcement:

  Stormwater Pollutant TMDL for Headwaters of the Shawsheen River

The Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) is announcing that the Draft Total Maximum Daily Load (TMDL) for Stormwater in the Shawsheen River Headwaters Report number MA 83-08-2003-01, is available for public comment. This Draft TMDL Report is required by the EPA Federal Clean Water Act section 303d.

A TMDL is essentially a “pollution budget” and a cleanup plan designed to restore the health of an impaired waterbody.  DEP has prepared a TMDL for controlling stormwater runoff and its associated pollutants in the Shawsheen River Headwaters (mile points 27.0 through 25.0) (Report number MA 83-08-2003-01).   During rain events, stormwater pollutants (e.g., sediment as reflected in suspended solids, metals, etc.) are entering the headwaters of the Shawsheen River and impairing aquatic life uses and impacting river habitat.

A copy of this Draft TMDL Report, a complete listing of all lakes, rivers and coastal waters on the Massachusetts 303d impaired list and further explanation of the TMDL Program is available on DEP’s website at http://www.state.ma.us/dep/brp/wm/tmdls.htm
This Stormwater TMDL (cleanup plan) covers the headwaters of the Shawsheen River mile points 27.0 through 25.0 (MA-83-08).  The sub-watersheds included are:  Hanscom Air Force Base and Hanscom Air Field, which drain portions of the following towns:

Bedford and Lincoln

The Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection will hold a public meeting on June 25, 2003 from 4:00pm –6:00pm at the Bedford Town Hall (Auditorium), 12 Mudge Way, Bedford, MA, to discuss and respond to any public comments on the report. Based on these comments, the Draft Report will be rewritten and the final version sent to EPA for approval. 

Copies of the report are available from the address below and an electronic “.pdf” copy is available on the DEP’s website for viewing (see internet address above).  All comments should refer to the report number cited above and must be received by 5:00 pm on July 11, 2003.   Comments should be mailed to:

Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection

Division of Watershed Management,

627 Main St., 2nd Floor

Worcester, MA, 01608

Attn: Dr. Russell A. Isaac Ph.D., P.E.

Phone: (508) 767-2876

Email:  russell.isaac@state.ma.us

This information is available in alternate format by calling our ADA Coordinator at (617) 574-6872. 

DEP on the World Wide Web:  http://www.state.ma/dep
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